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	NWCN/NIHRC/NICCY presents Human Rights Training
 
The North West Community Network is pleased to be working again with the Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission (NIHRC) to deliver training and information sessions in the northwest.  This year the Commissioner for Children and Young People (NICCY) will join the NIHRC in the delivery of these sessions.  This is a great opportunity for community groups to engage directly with both the NIHRC and NICCY. 
 
The sessions have been planned in partnership with NWCN and are open to all its members.  The sessions will take place at the Waterside Theatre, Glendermott Road in Derry and will be held on 12th November 2013 and on 28th November; both sessions will start at 10am and end at 12:30pm. 
 
Session 1 (12th November)
Introduction to rights
Gain an insight into what rights are, the international, region and local legal frameworks and their relevance to your own work.
 
Session 2 (28th November)
Applied rights – skills practice
Using real life case scenarios, develop and practice the skills required to identify the rights engaged in issues raised by clients and apply a rights based approach to pursuing resolution of client concerns.  This session will be followed immediately with an opportunity for an individual confidential discussion with the NIHRC and/or NICCY. 
 
To book your place on this training programme please contact Neola on: neola@nwcn.org or call 028 7127 9090

	
	Top

	
	

	2
	NWCN/NIHRC/NICCY presents an Advice Clinic
The Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission (NIHRC) and the Commissioner for Children and Young People (NICCY) will be in the northwest on Thursday 28th November. 

 

The North West Community Network is pleased to confirm that the NIHRC and the NICCY will be jointly delivering an Advice Clinic at the Waterside Theatre, Glendermott Road in Derry.  This is a great opportunity to seek advice and information from both organisations.  The Advice Clinic will run from 1pm to 3pm and is open to all Network members and also members of the public. 

There are eight slots available in total, two in each time slot as follows:

1pm / 1:30pm / 2pm /2:30pm

 

To book an appointment at the Advice Clinic please contact Neola on: neola@nwcn.org or call 028 7127 9090
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	Waste Prevention Programme - Community Engagement Event
Ecobase (The Playtrail), 15 Racecourse Road, Derry~Londonderry BT48 7RE
20 November 2013, 10am – 12.30pm
North-West Community Network has identified this consultation as being of particular interest to many parts of the community in the North-West, not least given recent activity and indeed unease over, for example, the prospect of gasification / incineration activity in this region.  It is imperative that all viewpoints are given the opportunity for expression on all aspects of the Waste Prevention Programme and it is understood this is what the DoE Minister is seeking to provide through the consultation process.
 
To help inform this consultation and associated responses, NWCN invites you to participate in this community engagement event.  This consultation theme has particular resonance for the wider North West, and participation by the broadest cross-section of the community is encouraged and will be most welcome.
 
Contributions are expected from:
·         Department of the Environment
·         North West Region Waste Management Group
·         Zero Waste Wales
·         University of Ulster (Toxicology Department)
·         North-West Councils (including Derry City Council)
 
Please register your participation via:
Neola Nelis McCrossan, NWCN – 02871279090 / neola@nwcn.org 
(Places are limited so early registration is advised)
 
View the consultation documents here.
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	Ireland as a Place of Sanctuary 

Tuesday 10th December commencing at 9.30am and ending with lunch at 1pm.
What do we mean by the term sanctuary? 
What has been the tradition of giving sanctuary in Ireland right from Celtic times to the present? 
Do certain minority groups feel welcome in Ireland? 
Have various minorities/individuals felt welcome here or did they have to seek sanctuary elsewhere?
To coincide with World Human Rights Day, a number of speakers will provide some thought provoking discussion on the whole concept of sanctuary. These will include:

· Dr. Liam Campbell, An academic researcher, will provide an insight into the Celtic tradition of sanctuary in Ireland.

· Inderjit Bhogal, Director of Corrymeela, will put sanctuary in today’s context, drawing on his own experience of establishing a ‘City of Sanctuary’ in Sheffield.

· A speaker will talk about sanctuary in the context of Donegal, including issues for immigrant communities and Travellers.

There will be an opportunity for participants to provide their own views and opinions.

The event is being organised by the Junction, Donegal Community Workers Co-op, North West Community Network and Community Dialogue and will be held at St Augustine’s Church Hall, Derry/Londonderry, the reputed site of the original monastery of St. Columba and which is regarded as the first ever monastery that provided sanctuary in Ireland.

To book a place, please contact neola@nwcn.org or call 028 7127 9090 

	
	Top

	5
	The DSD NI Small Grants programme is now open
Grants of between £200 and £1500 are now available to organisations working with Volunteers in N. Ireland.

We have simplified the process to make it even easier to apply.

The Closing date for applications is Friday 29th November 2013.

There are two basic criteria:
· You must have a constitution

· Your income must not exceed £100k

For more details including online application pack, please visit www.aivcni.co.uk
After the deadline, completed applications will be assessed by regional panels. If you would like to be part of the assessment panel in your area please contact our grants officer on 028 777 69160 or by email grants@aivcni.co.uk 
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	Calor Community Champion - Voting Open until November 8th

Denise Gallanagh-Wood has been chosen as the County Donegal Calor Community Champion for all her hard work across many organisations, but she needs your vote to win! Please log on to the Calor Facebook page to vote for Denise. If Denise wins, charities in Donegal win! She will donate her winnings! You don’t have to live in Donegal to vote and you should vote every day until November 8th.

How can I vote in the Calor Community Champion 2013?

1. 'Like' the Calor page

2. Click on the Community Champion button just under the main picture of Eddie the Calor driver; you will then be taken to the main competition page

3. Alternatively, click on the following link from your desktop PC, which will bring you directly to the main competition and voting page, www.facebook.com/calorireland/app_306230512794109?ref=ts.

4. If you would like to vote from your mobile or smartphone, click on this link which will bring you to the same page, apps.facebook.com/calorcommunitychamp/
5. Having followed both options, you will then need to click 'Get Started'

6. On the next screen you need to click 'Vote', this will display the gallery of nominees

7. Click on the person you want to vote for, their profile will open and you can

8. Click on the Vote button to submit your vote. Best of luck!
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	Knowledge Exchange Seminar - Thursday 14th November, Parliament Buildings 1.30pm
“Promoting evidence-led policy and law-making within Northern Ireland” – that is the underlying aim of the Knowledge Exchange Seminar Series (KESS).  KESS is the first of its kind in the United Kingdom, formally partnering a legislative arm of government – the Assembly - with academia.  Aiming to encourage debate and improve understanding, KESS provides a forum to present and disseminate research findings in a straightforward format, across the Programme for Government; making those findings easily accessible to decision-makers such as MLAs and Assembly committees, as well as the wider public sector. 

 

KESS is jointly delivered by the Research and Information Service of the Assembly (RaISe), in partnership with all three universities located in Northern Ireland (NI) – the Queen’s University of Belfast (QUB - co-founder in 2011), the University of Ulster (Ulster - in 2012) and the Open University (OU - in 2013).

 

The Series presents networking opportunities, attracting a broad spectrum of attendees.  These include: MLAs and their staff; Assembly staff; public and private sector employees; academics; voluntary and community groups; and, members of the public.

 

Seminars are free and are held on Thursdays from 3 October 2013 through 29 May 2014.  Each seminar starts at 1.30pm in Parliament Buildings, located on Stormont Estate.

 

The next seminar will be on Thursday, 14th November, in the Long Gallery of Parliament Buildings at 1.30pm.  

 

Seminar details are as follows:

14th November - Grainne McKeever (Ulster) – Access to Justice Through Better Decision-Making - The process of welfare reform highlights the pressures on government agencies to deal with an increased number of claims, which has inevitably led to an increased number of individuals disputing the decisions made on their claims. A similar pattern is evident for other government agencies, including those responsible for making decisions on special educational needs provision, through to those with responsibility for helping individuals resolve their employment disputes. This seminar will review the empirical research evidence which highlights the barriers that individuals face in disputing administrative decisions made by government agencies, the role of advice in helping users overcome these barriers and the access to justice issues that arise from this. In light of this, the seminar will examine the steps that initial decision makers and government departments can take, individually and systematically, to improve access to justice, from the focus on improving the quality of initial decisions, to developing mechanisms to support individuals throughout the dispute resolution process.

 

You can register for a seminar or contact KESS by emailing: raise@niassembly.gov.uk.
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	‘Reduce and Enjoy’ during Alcohol Awareness Week 2013

The Western Health and Social Care Trust (Western Trust) in partnership with Foyle, Omagh and Fermanagh Drug and Alcohol Forums are highlighting Alcohol Awareness Week from 18 to 22 November 2013 to increase awareness about alcohol and safer drinking at home and the message to ‘Reduce and Enjoy’ alcohol safely. 

The Alcohol Forums want to raise awareness of alcohol, the guidelines on weekly units of alcohol consumption, and how much we end up drinking at home. 

The message is that drinking more than 21 units for a man per week (more than 3-4 units a day) and more than 14 units per week (2-3 units per day) for a woman puts your health at risk. There are 2-2.5 units in a pint of standard beer, 1.5 units in a pub measure of alcohol and around 9-10 units per bottle of wine.

Peter McLaughlin, Western Trust Community Support Worker, Health Improvement Office said: “It is difficult for people to measure how much alcohol they consume at home as in general home measures are much more generous than that sold in licensed premises. The result is that people drinking at home could be drinking above the daily and weekly recommended limits resulting in damage to their bodies.” 

He added: “The campaign resources give a clear and simple message outlining the weekly recommended safe limits and how many units are contained within several alcoholic drinks. It also seeks to highlight the Hidden Harm experienced by children in homes where alcohol is a regular feature and also the unintentional drink driving that occurs for many people the next day following drinking at home.”

Frances McElroy, Chairperson of the Omagh Drug and Alcohol Forum stated: “Members of Omagh Drug and Alcohol Forum are planning a number of alcohol awareness events during Alcohol Awareness Week 2013 including an alcohol awareness event for women on 19 November 2013 at the Silverbirch Hotel, Omagh from 7pm to 9pm and an information stand on 21 November 2013 at ASDA store in Omagh.  The forum members believe that it is important to engage with the general public to raise awareness of their use of alcohol.”

Pauline Flanagan from the Fermanagh Drugs and Alcohol Forum said: “This year our message is a simple one, we are not asking people to stop drinking but to change their attitude towards alcohol and how much alcohol they consume. The Forum realizes that alcohol plays a role in our social fabric and our night time economy, people should enjoy a night out but at the same drink responsibly to avoid getting drunk and the dilemmas that can often come with drunkenness.”

On behalf of Foyle Drugs and Alcohol Forum John Mahon, Western Trust Community Support Worker said: “Even a slight reduction in consumption can have huge health and financial benefits for those on a night out. It can also make the difference of having a night to remember or one you can’t remember or a night you just want to forget.”

The Western Trust Drug and Alcohol Forums would like to thank Bradley’s Pharmacy for their support in providing printed bags with the Forums logos and the message ‘Reduce and Enjoy’. The bags will include an alcohol calculator wheel; 35ml measure and alcohol MOT leaflet and will be distributed across the Western Trust area during Alcohol Awareness Week.

If your organization or workplace would like to support the campaign and/or receive resources please contact the Community Support Workers for Drugs and Alcohol John Mahon T: (028) 71865236 email: john.mahon@westerntrust.hscni.net; or Peter McLaughlin T: (028) 82835204 email: peter.mclaughlin@westerntrust.hscni.net  
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	Understanding Cultural Diversity - call for groups

The WEA is planning to submit a funding application to provide free training courses to groups based in the North West.  The course on offer is a level 1 accredited programme entitled ‘Understanding Cultural Diversity’.  It is a short introductory course (10 hours), which aims to address and explore cultural diversity in the context of Northern Ireland.  The course also touches on themes such as cultural traditions, racism and sectarianism, understanding diversity and how respecting diversity can help integrate communities.

 

Interested groups should contact Kelly Barbour at the WEA on T: 02890 329718 or E: kelly.barbour@wea-ni.com as soon as possible.  

The application deadline is Monday 18 November.
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	Visually Impaired Volunteers in Development Seminar

Children in Crossfire (CIC) and the Royal National Institute of Blind People, Northern Ireland (RNIB-NI) are hosting the Visually Impaired Volunteers in Development (VIVID) seminar with the support of Comhlámh. Children in Crossfire and the RNIB-NI have been working collaboratively to engage young adults with visual impairments in volunteering in the Gambia during the summer of 2012. The idea originated from a focus group of visually impaired young adults in Northern Ireland who expressed their wish to use their skills and experience in an overseas development context, but felt opportunities for this were greatly limited.  VIVID engaged 10 young adults with a visual impairment and 4 sighted support workers on a 10 week development education programme which culminated in an opportunity for 4 young adults and 2 support workers visiting the Gambia to volunteer with Children in Crossfire’s partner GOVI (The Gambian Organisation of the Visually Impaired).

 

The VIVID Seminar will take place on 27 November from 12:30 – 4 p.m. at the Carmelite Centre on Aungier Street in Dublin. 
(Light lunch provided)
It will provide an opportunity to:

· Hear from Dr Richard Moore, shot and blinded by a British soldier when aged 10, who will speak about his work in international development as the founder and director of Children in Crossfire;

· Consider recommendations from the VIVID research report;

· Hear a first-hand account of the experience from Laura, one of the volunteers who received an All Party Group International Development Award for Outstanding Young Person on May 2013;

· Consider challenges for engaging those with disabilities in volunteering;

· Understand more about engaging people with disabilities in volunteering with appropriate support from relevant organisations.  

 

To register for the event, please contact Caroline Murphy at caroline.murphy2@childrenincrossfire.org or  (+44) 2871269898.
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	Women in Political Leadership -- Invitation to All Women 

The 5050 North West group are holding an event entitled; ‘Meet and Chat with your Female Politicians’
Please come and join us and let other women know about this important event.

 

Date: Friday 15th November 2013
Time: 10.30am to 1.00pm

Venue: Cheshire Apartments, Letterkenny, Co Donegal              
With the local elections in May 2014, this informal meeting will be a great opportunity for women to talk directly to politicians, learn more about how it works and what is involved in running in local elections and supporting candidates.

Meet former Tanaiste, Mary Coughlan, MEP Marian Harkin and Senator Susan O’Keeffe with Donegal County Councillors; Rena Donaghy, Cora Harvey and Marie Therese Gallagher together with Siobhan McLaughlin and Marie Hainsworth will be available to give the benefit of their experience to women interested in politics and to upcoming candidates. Their input will provide a valuable female perspective of the political scene both locally and nationally.

Facts:

· Donegal has no female TD’s in the current 31st Dáil. 

· Only two women TD’s have represented Donegal since the 1st Dáil in 1918:- Mary Coughlan, 1987 to 2011 and Cecilia Keaveney, 1996 to 2007.

· Only 3 women on Donegal County Council out of a total of 29 councillors.

 

If you are interested in attending or require further information: Please contact Finola 0749722790 or  Agatha 0873881238, NCCWN-Donegal Women’s Network, 6 Tír Chonaill Street, Donegal Town. 
The 5050 North West group is comprised of individual women from Donegal/Sligo/Leitrim and the National Collective of Community Based Women’s Networks (NCCWN) - Donegal Women's Network and NCCWN - North Leitrim Women's Centre

Website: http://5050-group.com/blog/
Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/The5050Group
Twitter: @5050group  
Email: the5050group@gmail.com
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	Forthcoming Public Appointments

The Department of Culture, Arts and Leisure will shortly be advertising in the local press seeking applications form people interested in the following appointments – Member of the Management Committee of Armagh Observatory and Planetarium, and Member of the Ministerial Advisory Group for Architecture and the Built Environment.

There will be up to 4 members appointed to the Management Committee of Armagh Observatory and Planetarium.  Up to 8 Members will be appointed to the Ministerial Advisory Group for Architecture and the Built Environment.  The Department wishes to bring strong skills mix particularly in the area of corporate governance and public accountability to its Ministerial appointments on all Boards of its sponsored bodies.  Applications are therefore welcome from those with a strong corporate governance experience gained in the community and voluntary sector, public sector or private sector.

The Department is committed to the principle of public appointments based on merit with independent assessment, openness and transparency of process.  The Department is also committed to equality of opportunity and welcomes applications from all suitably qualified people irrespective of religious belief, gender, disability, ethnic origin, political, age, marital status, sexual orientation or whether or not they have dependents.  We would particularly welcome applications from women, people from minority ethnic groups and people with a disability for these positions.

The formal advertisements will be placed in the Belfast Telegraph, Irish News and News Letter on 7 and 8 November 2013 
Anyone seeking an application pack should email museumslibraries@dcalni.gov.uk
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	NI health and wellbeing conference: 7-8 November 2013
The Chartered Institute of Environmental Health (CIEH), in partnership with the FSA in Northern Ireland and other government departments/agencies in NI, is hosting a conference on 7-8 November 2013 that will explore ways to improve health and wellbeing in areas such as agri-food, the natural and built environment, lifestyle and society. You are invited to attend.
In a time of significant change, when growth is vital to Northern Ireland’s economy, local government and others need to collaborate to meet challenges in improving health and wellbeing.

The conference will offer an opportunity to discuss potential challenges with key stakeholders. The event will be of particular interest to local government leaders, public and environmental health professionals, and those who work in the areas of health, social development, planning, environment, sustainability and agriculture.

The key strategic themes for the conference are:

· Health and wellbeing

· Future regulation – priorities, vision and approaches

· Regional, national and global health and wellbeing challenges

· Managing change

· Innovation and excellence

· Stakeholder engagement

The two-day event will consist of plenary (discussion) and other sessions run in parallel. The plenary sessions will focus on vision: regional, national, and global priorities and challenges for health and wellbeing. Some high level strategic approaches to issues such as change management and community planning will also be shared during these sessions.
Parallel sessions will showcase examples of innovation and excellence. The sessions will be grouped around specific topics, including communication and engagement, communities and environments and current and emerging research.

Conference details

The conference will be held on 7-8 November 2013 at Guildhall and City Hotel, Derry/Londonderry.

Please see here for further information and booking: http://www.cieh-nireland.org/event/changing_environments.html 
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	Action Mental Health and National Learning Networks invite you to the launch of the Salus Project

Where: Castlesaunderson International Scout Centre

On: Thursday 28th November 2013
At: 10.30 – 1.00 pm

RSVP: salus@amh.org.uk or 028 6632 3630 by 14th November 

Refreshments/buffet lunch provided

Salus is a cross border project promoting youth mental health in counties Fermanagh, Cavan, Donegal and Derry/Londonderry

Castlesaunderson Scout Centre is located outside Belfurbet and is accessed form the N54 Monaghan to Cavan Road.  For full directions please contact using the above details.
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	The LIT Project (Leaders in Training)
Aged 14-24? 

Want to?

· Learn the skills to run live events

· Go to a live concert

· Run your own live event

Then get in touch!

Begins Saturday 9th November

For more information or to register contact:

Marty McGranaghan, Greater Shantallow Community Arts, 65 Galliagh Park

Tel: 028 7135 7443 / email: marty@gscaderry.com 
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	Patient and Client Council: User and Carer Celebration

Join us as we celebrate the contribution that people like YOU make to health and social care services in Northern Ireland

Date: 28th November 2013 
Time: 11:00am - 3:00pm - Refreshments available from 10:30am

Venue: The Guildhall, Guildhall St, Derry~Londonderry

RSVP to Sarah McCandless on 0800 917 0222 or email: sarah.mccandless@hscni.net 
Please RSVP before 10th November

We have organised a coach to transport attendees from Belfast. Please let us know if you wish to avail of this when you book your place.

Spaces will be allocated on a first come, first served basis.

Please inform us if you have any special needs, or any dietary requirements when you book your place.
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	Tour your City with City Sightseeing and Children in Crossfire
Children in Crossfire are delighted to be chosen as City Sightseeing Charity of the Year 2013/2014.  

To Celebrate a very successful season City Sightseeing are offering a special one day offer on Saturday 16th November with proceeds going to Children in Crossfire.

Hop on Board and experience the sights and history that Derry – Londonderry has to offer.  With open and closed double decker buses and a great tour guide the all singing and dancing Hugh Griffiths this is an opportunity not to be missed.  So if you are a visitor to the city or have lived here all your life, this special charity day is just for you! The tour gives an amazing insight into the history of the West Bank and East Bank of the City.

The City Sightseeing Tour on Saturday 16th November not only promises to be a fun filled family day out but the proceeds of the day will go to the support the vital work of Children in Crossfire. 

Children in Crossfire work in partnership with local organisations in the developing world to make better healthcare and education available to young children, with focus on the inclusion of marginalised children, those with disability, cancer and malnutrition. 

Special offers on Saturday 16th November are £8.00 per adult and £4 per child with a family ticket of only £20.00

To book contact City Sightseeing on 028 71 370067 or email info@citysightseeingderry.com 
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	Are you are person with a physical / sensory disability? Do you want to learn to swim?

 

Learn to Swim & Intermediate Swimming Lessons are taking place: -
 

When:   (Learners) - Every Wednesday Morning @ 11.00am 

             (Intermediate) - Every Friday Morning @ 11.00am 

 

Where:  Lisnagelvin Leisure Centre, Richill Park, Derry~Londonderry BT47 5QZ, Tel:  028 7134 7695

 

If you are interested, please contact:

Cathal McElhatton, Manager, Foyle Disability Resource Centre, Glen Road, Derry~Londonderry, BT48 0BX

Tel:028 7126 6593 / Email: cathal.MacElhatton@westerntrust.hscni.net
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	Freebie Time!

Derry City Council are currently clearing out their filing system and have spare A4 Lever Arch files that are in excellent condition that we could give away to groups who could make use of them.

 

If you would like files please contact Joanna Boyd on 02871365151 or joanna.boyd@derrycity.gov.uk and we can arrange for you to collect them at the council offices.
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	Children in Crossfire Car Boot

Looking to clear out your attic, or get something special for Christmas? 
The largest Indoor Car boot is open every Saturday and Sunday. Elagh Business Park, Buncrana Road, (Opposite 3 flowers). 
£5 per Car and 50p Admission. 
Entry proceeds will support education and medical projects delivering real and lasting benefits to some of the world’s most vulnerable children. 02871269898


 
 
Submit an article - Email info@nwcn.org to submit an article for inclusion in E-Bulletin.
When submitting an article for inclusion in this E-Bulletin, please conform to the following guidelines to ensure not only inclusion but clear understanding of the information you wish to convey:
Use only the Verdana or Arial Fonts, size 10 or 12
Use single-line spacing
As far as possible, do not use images or include attachments - information is best received when it is concise and straightforward.
Include reliable contact information: named contact, organisation, telephone number, email address &, where appropriate, web address
Please check that all details are correct when submitting as we will presume they are.
Please do not reply directly to this email, use one of the links above to feedback or to submit an article. For general enquiries, email info@nwcn.org
The information in this E-Bulletin has been collated from a range of sources. NWCN does not however accept responsibility for any third party content or for any of the opinions expressed.
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	NWCN is a membership organisation for Community & Voluntary groups in the North-West, 
click here for a membership form for 2013-2014.

	North-West Community Network receives core funding through the Community Investment Fund (DSD).

	The Participation, Engagement & Skills Project (PESP) is funded by Big Lottery.
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